

HOLBROOK HOUSE

## NEWSLETTER

SEPTEMBER 1973

The 1973-1974 Season is here and the first meeting promises to be a special treat! It will be THURSDAY (not the usual Wednesday date) Sept.27th and will be a tour of the United First Parish Church, conducted by Mr. William Flavin. For particulars please take note of the enclosed map and other information (supplied by Marion Carpenter). Since Quincy Square is congested it is suggested that as many of you who can, join together in one car, do so to minimize the parking problem.

Also, please keep in a prominent place for future reference the enclosed program for this year. That green card will keep you informed of the regular meetings.

Please give your enthusiastic support to the Antigue and Flea Market to be held (note the change in date from that on the cards received) on SUNDAY, Oct.7th (rain date, Oct.14) at the Holbrook House. If you would like a table, call 337-9294. Roger and Lisa Strongwill welcome any good saleable items for this first fund-raising effect of the season.

Wednesday, Oct.17th (7:45 PM at South High School) Mrs.Marion Carpenter, of the Program Committee, will give an illustrated account of "Living" at the Col.Josiah Quincy Homestead". Marion, as well as Betty Kevitt will hostess the first meeting and Charlotte Desmond, Sheila Roach, and Elisa Strong will hostess this meeting.

DO COME "

Hosts at the Tufts Library exhibit will be:-

Sept. 10 Bill and Norma Tirrell Sept. 17 Jim and Joanne Palmieri Sept. 24 Jim and Rita Walsh

Oct. 1 Chet and Betty Kevitt & Mary MacKay

Oct. 15 Don and Eleanor Cormack
Oct. 29 Frank and Jean Dawes

Welcome to a new member:Miss Mary MacKay 223 Randolph Street, S.Wey. 02190

A check for \$75.00 has been received from the Commonwealth of Massachusetts Council on the Arts and Humanities toward the restoration of the Reuben Loud pastel portrait.

PLEASE DONATE YOUR HELP to the Strongs BEFORE and DURING "The Big Day", Sunday, Oct. 7th."

We wish a speedy recovery to two of our most loyal members:-Eddie O'Rourke Jennie Belcher

## QUINCY SQUARE

- This is a busy area Thursday nights, because of Bargain Center and Quincy Junior College.
- 2. Try to be in Quincy by 7:30 and in the Vestry by 7:45 p.m. (Ves.)
- If anyone is not happy walking far or fast, let him off at the Vestry door. Someone will be outside to help.
- 4. Then the driver of the car can get in the traffic again going around the church and then to a parking lot.
- 5. Use red and yellow lights.
- 6. Never mind dessert with dinner; refreshments will be served.
- 7. This is a rare experience to hear Mr. Flavin's talk and be in such an historic church. BE SURE TO COME.

